MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 26, 2022
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, October 26, 2022, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 Commissioners  
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on October 12, 2022, as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering addressed the board and stated: 1. The Coop between the State and the GIILD has been executed for the $2,000,000.00 for the Capital Outlay Project with is eh Back Levee Flood Protection, Planning and Construction. 2. The back inspection for Reach 1 and Reach 2 are complete. 3. Rigid Constructors, LLC are working on the Cheniere Caminada Breakwaters are building Breakwaters No 2, No 3 and No. 5. They have submitted Pay Request No. 2 in the amount of $1,438,644.14. It has been reviewed and GIS Engineers recommends payment. Joint motion by the levee board commissioners to submit the invoice from Rigid Construction for Pay Request #2 to CPRA for payment.  4. Submitted the reimbursement for the Nav Aid lights to Jefferson Parish for reimbursement. Should receive the money this week. 5. The Bayside Breakwaters Ph IV is shovel ready and waiting on funding. Estimated over 2 million to finish the breakwaters on the north side of the island. 6. GIS is working with the AIMS Group on the Cheniere Caminada Bayou Thunder Rock Dike Project 7. Jefferson Parish will fund the Orange Street Pump Station. The Landry’s Hole, Cypress and Chighizola pump stations are waiting on funding. 8. The Capital Outlay has been started and will be submitted to the state.
Mr. Weldon Danos, Director, Grand Isle Port Commission was recognized and stated that FEMA has finally approved the Pier and Bulkhead Improvement Project and other projects from Hurricane Ida. Bids will be going out to repair the office building later this month.  The pier and bulkhead repair project had a pre-bid mandatory conference earlier this month. Eleven contractors showed interest in the project.
President Camardelle stated that money is starting to come in to the island from Hurricane Ida and thanked Congressmen Cassidy, Scalise, Graves and Kennedy for their help. The levee board is working with CPRA on the installation of rocks in Caminada Pass to protect Cheniere and Highway 1. Mr. Camardelle stated that he has meetings coming up with Senator Connick and Representative Orgeron on the levee board projects to get the funding needed. Mr. Camardelle thanked CPRA, the Governor and Jefferson Parish for continuing working on the gulf levee, rock breakwaters, sand levees and adding more rocks in the gulf.  
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:34 p.m.
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